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               January 6, 2020 

 
Honorable Michelle L. Phillips, Secretary
New York State Public Service Commission 
Three Empire State Plaza 
Albany, New York 12223-1350 
 

Re: Case 18-G-0710 – Tariff filing by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a 
National Grid to Revise Its Gas Schedule, P.S.C. No. 219, to Include a 
Provision for Flexibility in Accepting Applications for New or Additional Gas 
Service When There is Inadequate Supply or Capacity 

 
Dear Secretary Phillips: 
 

The enclosed Supplement, issued by Niagara Mohawk Power Corporation d/b/a National 
Grid (“Company”), is transmitted for filing in accordance with the requirements of the New York 
State Public Service Commission (“Commission”):    

 
Cancellation Supplement No. 50 
To Schedule for Gas Service, P.S.C. No. 219 – Gas 
Effective: February 18, 2020 

 
On October 24, 2019, the Company filed postponement supplements that postponed the 

above referenced filing to February 28, 2020.  Under the November 26, 2019 settlement approved 
by the Commission in Case 19-G-0678, the Company agreed, among other things, to “voluntarily 
suspend or withdraw its related Tariff filings until a long-term supply option(s) is presented….”. 
Accordingly, the Company is filing this cancellation supplement. 
 
 The Company respectfully requests a waiver of the Commission’s rules and regulations 
regarding newspaper publication. 
 

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and please feel free to contact me with any 
questions or concerns. 
 
      Respectfully submitted, 
 
      /s/ Melissa M. Barnes 

Melissa M. Barnes 
Manager, NY Gas Pricing 

 

Melissa M. Barnes 
Manager – NY Gas Pricing 
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